Parents and children march for urgent road safety improvements at Lionwood Infant School
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Parents and children at Lionwood Infant School have taken a stand to demand safer streets for their community, walking from the One Stop shop on Quebec Road to the school gates on Telegraph Lane. This demonstration highlighted ongoing concerns about reckless driving and illegal parking near the school, which poses a serious threat to the safety of students during peak drop-off and pick-up times.
Claire Brook-Scott, a concerned parent, expressed her frustrations during the walk, sharing a chilling experience where her daughter was nearly struck by a reversing vehicle. “The area around the school is simply not safe for children walking to school. More needs to be done and fast, before there's a serious incident,” she said. The sentiment was echoed by other parents, including Chelsea Palmer, who noted the shocking behaviour of drivers who frequently engage in dangerous manoeuvres while families are trying to cross the street. This unsafe environment has left many parents uneasy, with youngsters like six-year-old Florence articulating their disappointment over vehicles driving on the pavement, stating, "I would like them to walk so we can be healthy and safe together."
The situation has sparked significant concern within the community, prompting local councillor Josh Worley to call for urgent action. Worley stated, "It’s great to see people taking the initiative and highlighting the problems around the school," emphasising the need for the police and Norfolk County Council to enforce better regulations and improve road layouts. He pointed out that drivers are frequently exceeding speed limits and obstructing footways, calling for a shift in how enforcement is handled so that the safety of school children is prioritised.
To address these issues, Norfolk County Council has initiated projects aimed at improving road safety during school hours. One of the notable initiatives is the 'Safe School Run Pledge', which encourages parents to commit to responsible parking practices to enhance children's safety. Supported by local police and fire services, this initiative aims to foster a culture of safe travel around schools. In tandem, the Norfolk School Streets programme introduces timed road closures near select schools during drop-off and pick-up times, a measure that has proven effective in reducing traffic congestion and promoting active travel in various parts of the country.
Such initiatives are part of a broader effort to create safer and healthier environments for children commuting to school. The councils and schools are working together to ensure that these changes are not only implemented but also evaluated for their effectiveness. Moreover, the adaptations for secondary schools reflect a growing awareness of the need to address similar safety concerns across different educational levels.
As the community continues to advocate for safer streets, the collaboration between parents, local authorities, and schools appears vital in effecting lasting changes. Without a swift response and implementation of these safety measures, the fear of a potential tragedy looms over the community, underscoring the urgency for improved road safety around schools.
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